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From: Victoria Kirby <vkirby@bellsouth.net>

Sent: Friday, July 15, 2016 4:56 PM

To: Haley, Nikki

Cc: v.kirby@eacc-carolinas.com

Subject: Re:  European American Chamber of Commerce Formal Launch

 

Dear Governor Haley, 

 

On behalf of the European American Chamber of Commerce and our Board of Directors, I would like to invite you to join 

us for the official launch of our organization in Greenville, S.C. on August 11, 2016, from 5:30 - 8:00 p.m. 

 

Our guest speaker for this event is Madam Caroline Vicini, Deputy Head of Missions to the European Union.  

Ambassador Vicini will discuss Brexit and other matters affecting business in our state. 

 

Our Mission is to provide a forum to facilitate information exchange and relationship building between companies and 

organizations interested in growing business in the Carolinas and Europe.  

 

Our founding organization is based in Paris France, with additional chapters in New York NY, Cincinnati Ohio, Princeton 

New Jersey and our newest in Greenville SC.   

 

I would be delighted to share more with you or your staff at a time that is convenient.  

 

Thank you for your consideration.  I look forward to hearing from you. 

 

 

Kindest regards,  

 

 

Victoria Kirby 

Executive Director 

EACC-CAROLINAS 

864-303-9212 


